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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Veteran’s Day Dinner By Invitation 
 

6PM, Sunday, November 11th at the Community Hall 
 

All Veterans are welcome. If you are a veteran and you are not sure if you 

are on the invitation list, please contact the District Office at 250-783-9901. 

 

10:45 am, Sunday, November 11th, 2018 
District Office Cenotaph 

 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Refreshments to follow at the Community Hall 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 

CEREMONY 
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Form No. 4-1.1 

(Optional – Declaration may be verbal) 
LGA s.98 

VC s.48 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
 

DECLARATION OF ELECTION BY ACCLAMATION 
 

I, Tammy McKeown, Chief Election Officer for the District of Hudson’s Hope, do hereby declare, 
pursuant to section 98 of the Local Government Act, the following candidate elected by           
acclamation: 
Office of Mayor 

Dave Heiberg, 10701 Monteith St, Hudson’s Hope, BC  

Given under my hand at Hudson’s Hope, British Columbia, this 24th day of September, 2018. 
 

 
__________________________ 
Tammy McKeown 
Chief Election Officer 

Form No. 6-4 
LGA s.146(2)(b) 

VC s.108(2)(b) 

 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

DECLARATION OF OFFICIAL ELECTION RESULTS 
GENERAL LOCAL ELECTION – 2018 

COUNCILLOR 
 

I, Tammy McKeown, Chief Election Officer, do hereby declare elected the following candidates, 

who received the highest number of valid votes for the office of 
Councillor. 

1. Mattias Gibbs___________________________              

2. Pat Markin_____________________________ 

3. Kelly Miller_____________________________ 

4. Valerie Paice____________________________ 

5. Travous Quibell__________________________ 

6. Leigh Summer___________________________ 
 

Dated at Hudson’s Hope, BC this 22nd day of October, 2018. 

 
  
Chief Election Officer 
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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm  250-263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club                      Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club  Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                 10:00 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club  Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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HUDSON’S HOPE 2018  
DOUBLES BONSPIEL 

 

Friday / Saturday    November 23 / 24      2018      

only three sheets entries will be limited 
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Programs offered: 
 

CanSkate: A learn-to-skate program that focuses on fun, par-
ticipation and basic skill development. For beginners 3 years of 
age and older. 
 

STARSkate: STARSkate offers opportunities for skaters of all 
ages to develop fundamental figure skating skills in the areas 

of ice dance, skating skills, free skate and interpretive skating. 
 

STARSkate (Competitive Stream): Skaters have the oppor-
tunity to take Skate Canada Tests through a nationally stand-

ardized    testing system and enter competitions. 
 

For more information or to register, email us at  
hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com or call/text Becky at 250-783-8260! 

Hudson’s Hope Figure 
Skating Club 

 2018/2019 Skating Season 

NOVEMBER 6th, 7pm—9pm 
 Members of the Beryl Prairie and Downtown Fire Halls will be                                                                

going door to door collecting non-perishable food items.  

mailto:hudsonshopefsc@hotmail.com
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School District 60 wants you to know … 
You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow strong 

roots for learning both in and out of school. 

Tip - Use Words Around Us 
 

 
 

 look at letters and words while you walk, drive or eat 
 point out letter S for Stop sign, M for McDonalds 
 say the sound and the name of the letter 
 find the first letter of your child’s name on signs or in weekly flyers 
 read the cereal box or milk container during breakfast 
 talk about all of the different types of letters or sounds you see or hear 

Why?  Recognizing words and letters will help your child learn to read and write.   
To find out more information go to: 

www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Sam MacDonald. We will be open Monday, 

Tuesday and Wednesday of each week. 
Register at any time, please call/text Meghan at 250-783-3022 or email mheiberg@hotmail.com 

Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool  
Is Open 3 days a week! 
www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 24TH, 2018 

AT THE HUDSON’S HOPE SCHOOL 

11:00 AM TO 3:00 PM 

SET UP AT 9:00 AM FOR VENDORS TABLES $15.00 EACH 

BOOK YOUR TABLE NOW– Barb Kyllo 250-783-0997 

VENDORS, GAMES, CONCESSION, RAFFLES, CAKE WALK & SO MUCH MORE! 

HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL THERE 
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Irmgard Auguste Lohmann  1929 - 2018 
Irmgard Lohmann was born in Saale, Germany on April 16, 1929. 
She passed away peacefully at Fort St. John Hospital on Saturday, 
September 30, 2018. 
 

She loved the outdoors and spent any spare time hiking and biking 

around the German countryside. Irmgard had such a passion for all 
living things; she had a genuine love of horses, dogs, and most oth-
er creatures. 
 

Irmgard became a Canadian citizen receiving her citizenship papers 
in 1958. She had lived as far west as Vancouver, but learned to love 
the Peace River area. Her family came from Germany to visit her and 

she made a trip home to Germany. She continued out at the ranch 
until she was 83, at which time she moved to into Hudson's Hope to 
the senior’s complex. 
 

Irmgard was always looking for a new way of creating beauty and 
sharing what she learned. She had a kind heart; an enthusiasm for life. 
 

She is sadly missed and will always be in our fond memories and hearts. Our brave,        
adventurous and determined little friend, Irmgard. She certainly was living proof that we can 
surmount difficulties, learn new languages and cultures and live life with joy. 
 

Irmgard is survived by her sister Ruth, brother Paul and loving nieces, nephews and cousins 
back home in Germany. 
 

All are invited to a Memorial Tea for Irmgard Lohmann 
November 15, 2018 1:30- 3:30 at Silver Willow Court – Senior’s Centre  

Jacob (Jack) Folland 
October 17th , 1945 - October 7th, 2018 

 

Jacob (Jack) Folland passed away October 7th, 

2018 in Mayerthorpe Alberta. He will be dearly 

missed by many, especially his wife Trudy, 

daughters Terena (Gord) Macgregor, Terry 

(Lee) Clark and Laura Rae. Grandchildren—

Brittany (Chris) Siemens, Hailey Jones, Jordan 

Macgregor, Brandon Clark and Denver Mac-

gregor. Great Grandchildren— Karsyn, Lexi, 

Sheigh, Jackie and Payden; brother Ed 

(Jacquie) Folland and Family; along with other 

extended family and dear friends. There will 

be no service as this was Jack’s wish. 

The last good bye is the hardest one to say.  

This where “Our” Cowboy rides away” 
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Lyndsay Deitner, Children’s Programs  
 

StoryTime is for parents & tots is held every Tuesday 
morning from 10:30-11:30 Meet other preschoolers and 
parents for Stories, games, crafts and more!   
 

Library Club is for Kindergarteners through Grade 4. 
The group arrives in the library for free time from about 3:10 to 3:30, 
including reading, Lego, iPad, and early learning computer use and of course socializing.  
They then engage with our programmer for an hour-long program that includes weekly 
themes for stories, crafts and games that are educational and entertaining. 
 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 
 

LEGO Club is on Mondays from 3:15 to 4:30. This program often involves a weekly 
building challenge, which is followed by free time where children engage their imagina-
tions with inventive engineering feats and creative LEGO worlds.   
Tween Club: Tween club is for ages 9-13 from 3:15 until 4:45 every Thursday. 
Teen Drop-In Thursdays from 5:00-7:00.  
The Tween and Teen club engage in general weekly themes as follows 

1st Thursday – Craft 
2nd Thursday – Games 
3rd Thursday – Movie Night 
4th Thursday – Book Club 
5th Thursday – Late Night Nerf War! 

The late night event only happens on months that have a 5th programming night. Follow-
ing late nights will also happen in January and May, theme to be disclosed closer to the 
event. 
 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

Shellie and I have been working on updating the plan for the Young Adult section and will 

soon be Board approved to move ahead with spending the first of our 2018 grants.  We 

received a $5000 grant from Pembina to help us update our library furniture and improve 

our community hub type atmosphere. Quote from Pembina: “Communities throughout 

our operations put their trust in Pembina Pipeline Corporation and permit us to operate in 

their backyards. Through our community investment program, we honour this relationship 

and give back to those organizations that make our operating communities strong. Our 

investment decisions are based on our understanding of the unique needs and characteris-

tics of each community and we focus our investments and partnerships on initiatives that 

improve access to education, protect or preserve the environment, promote safety, create 

community space and encourage recreation and a healthy lifestyle.” 
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                Extended Holiday hours at the Post Office: 
November 19th, 2018 to December 22nd, 2018 

Tuesday and Thursday open until 7:00 pm 
Saturday open until 3:00 pm 

 

NEW Book Club! This year, our in-house book club will be focusing on historical fiction!  

Our first meeting date is yet to be determined, as I need to find out what night will work 

best for our attendees. Please fill out our club questionnaire to make upcoming title sug-

gestions as well as indicate what meeting options work best for you. If you are interested 

in joining our group, come on in and pick up your copy of “The Secrets of Midwives” by 

Sally Hepworth.  I have to admit that I chose this book as our first title as I am currently 

binge watching “Call the Midwife” on Netflix!  I know that a few of our members have 

already read that series, so I found something in our locally managed book club sets that 

might just fit the bill.  It follows three generations of midwives, interweaving modern day 

and historic tales of midwifery.  A little light reading to get us started.  
 

Items Donations—Much appreciation to our item donors in October! 
 

Viers Family – 12 children’s books, 7 adult FIC, 1 DVD & 3 YP FIC! 

Sharon Jackson – 6 adult books  Jaqueline Burkitt – 4 adult books 

Anonymous – 2 adult books   Bill Lindsay – 1 adult book 

Sharon Wilson – 10 kids DVDs  Elaine Rhymer – 2 books 

Diana Jewan – 1 adult FIC   Julie Biever – 3 adult books 

Irmgard VIA Carolanne Kilba – 2 large bags of craft books! 
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-

ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

“In the gathering mist, none of the aircrews could actually see 

the canal wall they were supposed to bomb until they were                    

right over it, and by then it was too late to drop the Block-

buster accurately.” 

― Ted Barris, Dam Busters; Canadian Airman and the 

Secret Raid Against Nazi Germany  

New to our non-fiction collection! 940.544 BAR 
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This will be my last column for the Hudson’s Hope Bulletin, as I close off my Mayor’s 

term on November 5, and the new Mayor and Council take over. It’s been an inter-

esting few years, and I wish the new Council and the Hudson’s Hope people well in 

the future. 
 

Thanks to all those who ran for office. You can’t have a democracy if no one is    

willing to put their name forward and do the work. Government and the politics that 

go with it aren’t spectator sports; people have to put in the effort. Kudos to all those 

who throw their hat into the ring at election time. 
 

Congratulations to Mayor Dave Heiberg, Councillors Quibell, Gibbs, Miller, Markin, 

Paice and Summer. Thanks for stepping up to work at moving the community for-

ward. I wish you well as you head into the next four years.   
 

Reminiscing: 

My memory isn’t that great these days, but I believe my first election was in         

November, 1990, 28 years ago! Good Heavens! Not all on Council, though, as I   

didn’t run in ’93 or ’96, if I remember right. So, 22 of the 28 years were on Council, 

the last six as Mayor.   
 

1991 was a busy year. Computers were a recent addition to the office and it was in 

transition. A recycling program was initiated; Sam Kosolowsky designed the Hud-

son’s Hope municipal flag; and the hillside behind the post-office was purchased to 

prevent it from being logged. Negotiations were underway between the School Dis-

trict and the municipality regarding the new school. There was a referendum on an 

underground museum. Water was extended to the Clark Avenue public works shop – 

and that was a big deal! (Estimated cost: $128,020). Beryl Prairie was expanding:  

the Fire Hall was built, Council met with provincial Ministers to push for natural gas 

service, and garbage collection was begun. 
 

Housing was an issue. BC Hydro was getting out of the housing business. So many 

houses were on the market that, according to a report made to Council, banks were 

refusing to give loans on Hudson’s Hope houses. Hydro had needed to hire 10 em-

ployees but they had no place to live, given bank lending policies.    
 

Some issues hang around in the background for years before they work their way to 

the forefront. The deteriorating state of the community hall was on the radar in 

1991. Well, we’re still dealing with that one, but this year, Council started a Commu-

nity Hall reserve fund so that each year, money will be set aside for a new commu-

nity hall. That way, in a few years, a sizeable nest egg will be available and if a   

federal/provincial infrastructure grant program comes along, the Hudson’s Hope 

contribution will already be there. These things do get done, but sometimes it takes 

a long time!     

 

 

          DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S  
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The Last Six Years: 

Council’s respond to the needs of a community according to their resources.      

Hudson’s Hope is more fortunate than many communities our size, due to the pipe-

line and dam infrastructure within our boundaries. Because of that revenue, we can 

have the facilities like the pool, arena, curling rink etc., the summer flowers, the 

recreation programs, and so on. But water, sewer, roads and emergency response 

remain the core services provided by municipal government.  
 

The large capital projects that we have completed over the past six years are     

designed to improve and maintain core facilities. I don’t remember the first time 

that a new public works shop was talked about. But it has to be back in the 1990’s. 

I remember going into the carpenter shop years ago, and seeing a rope strung from 

one corner to the other, kitty-corner, to hold up the light fixture. That and mold. It 

was definitely time. I am so pleased to see that shop finally replaced. We have an 

excellent facility that is not only more pleasant to work in, but more efficient. No 

more having to spend the first part of a shift brushing off snow and warming up the 

snow plow equipment! Not only that, but it’s paid for, thanks to the money that had 

been put aside for so many years.   
 

The Solar Array will reduce the amount of electricity drawn from the grid, thus    

reducing Hydro bills into the indefinite future. Less well-known locally, is the profile 

our Solar Project has given Hudson’s Hope. One visitor mentioned to me not long 

ago that he didn’t know whether our Array was well-known up here, but in renewa-

ble energy circles, our Hudson’s Hope Solar Array is held up as a shining example of 

leadership going into the new energy era. The two provincial awards we received 

reinforces that assessment.  And like the Shop, the Solar Project is fully paid for, 

thanks to renewable energy incentives. 
 

The Lagoon Project rounds out the “Big Three” projects. Its size and specifications 

should be sufficient to serve the District long into the future. We paid for one-third 

of that; the rest came from senior government grants. 
 

Those additions to infrastructure, along with improvements to the water system, 

extension of the sewer service, allocation of a residential subdivision, and light    

industrial area prepare Hudson’s Hope for the future.   
 

There are plenty more things for the new Council to do, but I am pleased to know 

that what we have accomplished in the past six years has provided a solid base to 

go forward.  
 

We have indeed “lived in interesting times,” these past few years.   

Thanks for your support and I wish Hudson’s Hope well going forward! 

 

 

 

 

 HOPE COUNCIL NEWS 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Our School-Wide Terry Fox Run was another very successful event. Our students worked 
extra hard prior to the run, spending their outside breaks doing laps around the field to earn 
strips of duct tape to "Duct Tape the Principal". It was a beautiful day, and a lot of fun. Thank 
you to our RCMP for providing a road safety presence for our students. 
 

Junior Girls Volleyball - Congratulations to our Junior Girls Volleyball team.  They competed 
in their first tournament in Prince George in October. The girls played extremely well, and 

placed 4th overall. A big thank you to Mr. Heiberg for continuing to coach and support our   

students year after year. 
 

Mixed Elementary Volleyball - Our elementary volleyball team are practicing hard in prepa-
ration for their four games and tournament that will all take place in November. We will be 
hosting two games on October 30th right after school. Come on out and cheer on our team! 

*One side note: The S.D. #60 Elementary League now play volleyball using a game called 
"Triple Ball". If you are not familiar with it, just a warning that it may take some "adjusting" to 
the new observer. It's very different than "real" volleyball, but provides more rally opportunity 
for players. 
 

Code of Conduct Day - A huge thank you to Mrs. Scott and her grade 5/6 class. They did a 
wonderful job teaching our elementary students how to be good HAWKS on the playground, at 
assemblies, on the bus, during lunch, and much more. It was very rewarding to see how well 
the grade 5/6's can stand in front of younger audiences and demonstrate great                  

behavior. Also thank you to Mrs. Scott for her hard work organizing this busy day. Way to go 
HAWKS!  
 

Jr. Firefighters - Congratulations to the following students who have been selected as Junior 
Volunteer Firefighters: Taylor Rowe, Sean Rice, and Zury Reschke. 
 

These students will have the opportunity to learn a variety of emergency response skills, safe-
ty training, teamwork, and most of all the value of serving and supporting their communi-
ty. Thank you very much to the Hudson's Hope Volunteer Firefighters and our Chief for provid-
ing this excellent opportunity for our students. 
 

Residential Construction - You may have noticed a new home being built in the new "Lucas 
Subdivision". Our Residential Construction students have the foundation completed, and will 
be framing during the next few weeks. It has been very rewarding to see the progress our stu-
dents have made in such a short time. Keep up the great work! 
 

Thank you Progress Energy! I would like to extend a very warm thank you to Progress   

Energy for their continued support of our Healthy Snack Program. Every day of the entire 
school year, we are able to provide healthy snacks to all of our students to ensure everyone 

has access to "good energy"! With the rising prices of food in the North, we are all very thank-
ful for your continued support. 
 

Young Gardeners - Mrs. Bach and her grade 1-2 class harvested the crops that "last year's 

students" planted. They did an amazing job of gathering plants, and tidying up the garden for 
the winter.  Great work HAWKS! 
 

Outdoor Education - As part of our school vision of "Connecting Students", we have commit-
ted to utilizing the Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center on a regular basis throughout the 

school year.  Our students will have consistent opportunities to learn both about the outdoors, 
as well as team building while being outdoors. 
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Sept 10 – 14: Halle Beebe, Sarah Clarke, Sierra Musyowski, Keirsten Deitner 
 

Sept 17 – 20:  Vayda Herbison, Jude Vince Olsen, Logan Koehn 
 

Sept 24 – 28:  Liam Middleton, Stella Matchett, Luna Weder, Hadley Gillis, Billie Naisby, Nero 
Weder, Ayden Quibell 
 

Oct 1 – 4: Alina Gortman, Addison Carruthers, Eva Schenk, Samantha Matus, Annika Quibell, 
Trinity Coombs 
 

Oct 9 – 12: Freya Rhymer Stephenson, Esmae Matchett, Austin Fieber, Penelope Mercereau, 
Vina Novin, Cassidy Reschke, Lily Gortman, 
 

Oct 15 – 18: Zander Hills, Broc Fortin, Brigid Rhymer Stephenson 

 

 
 
 
 

Derrek Beam 
Principal, 

Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 - Peace River North 
Phone   250-783-9994 
Fax     250-783-5465 
"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 



            

The Bulletin                                                         16                                              November 2018 



        

November 2018                                     17                                                    The Bulletin 

 

 

We are hoping to form a commu-

nity co-op market that will be 

managed by members. Operation 

procedures, rules and rates, and 

open market times will be       

determined by members. We are   

hoping to share the responsibility 

so that vendors do not have to 

be there every day. The idea is 

still being worked out to         

accommodate vendor needs and 

we are open to suggestions; but, 

the basic plan is that you can rent floor space, or a table, or wall space for part of 

the time or the entire 11 days. We are trying to make this affordable and cost   

effective for vendors. Costs will vary depending on your needs.  We do have folks 

interested and committed right now, but there is still space available. If you are 

interested in having a table for the opening event only, that is totally doable too.  
 

In addition, we also have a space available for rent that’s perfect for small group 

activities: like a craft workshop. Are you interested in making your very own     

original Christmas ornament? This unique craft workshop will be coming soon.  
 

So drop by for a coffee and homemade goodies, browse, and check out Hudson’s 

Hope newest Community Market. 

 

For further information, to book space, please contact  

Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

 

Community Co-op Market Anyone? 

Wednesday, November 7th  3 pm – 6pm 

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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Sugarplums is celebrating 20 years of business in 

Hudson’s Hope !!!! 

I invite you to come celebrate with me ! 

12 noon - 6 pm  

SAVE 20% Storewide ! YES ALL STOCK on 

SALE! I have tons of new stock and lots of in store 

specials as well as door prizes  

and giveaways …you know me it’s going to be good!  

 

 
                           you for supporting this  

 

small town girl and her business  
 

sending to you all  
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Beavers People Cemetery—Dunne Za Ta Che 1913 
 

On October 12, 2018, Mrs. Paice, Chief Roland Willson and Ms. Mee went to the 
Beavers People Cemetery—Dunne Za Ta Che 1913. It was in sad disrepair. This 
was in conjunction with the Social Studies curriculum on First Nations culture 
was introduced and traditions of the Indigenous People. This has been a project 
of Mrs. Paice that started some 20 years ago. 
 

All of Hudson’s Hope grade 9 students participated in the recovering of the land 
where 30 gravesites were located. This took the 10 students the entire day as all 
that was used were wheelbarrows, shovels and rakes. During an hour of the day 
North Peace Senior Secondary students came and helped to give our students a 
rest and were led by Dale Boissonneault who also did a smudge when the work 
was done for the day. Skylar Paice also eagerly joined in with the others for the 
day. 
 

The timing was perfect as winter is approaching and everything goes 
to rest. Our students at the school have much to learn and give and do 
this on a daily basis with warm hearts and minds. We are so proud of 
each of them. Well Done! 

Veteran’s Day  

Dinner 
 

Sunday, November 11th  
at 6 pm  

HH Community Hall 

By Invitation 

If you are a veteran and you are not 

sure if you are on the invitation list, 
please contact the District Office at 

250-783-9901. 

Displays 
 

Do you have any information, 
memorabilia or pictures you 

would like to add to the        
Remembrance Day displays at 

the Hudson’s Hope Community 
Hall?   
 

Please contact the District     
Office at 250-783-9901. 

Wreath Orders 
 

We are now taking orders for 
wreaths to be laid at the      

Remembrance Day                
Ceremony. For more information or to 

reserve your wreath, call the District 
Office at 250-783-9901.  
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 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

4 5 
 

6 7 
 
 

HUDON’S HOPE  HEALTH 
CARE & HOUSING 
SOCIETY AGM 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 12 
 
 
 

District Office is Closed 

13 14 15 16 

 
17 

18 19 20 

 

21 
 

HOME ROUTES 

WOODY HOLLER  

22 23 

 

24 
 

DOUBLES 
BONSPIEL  

NOV 23 / 24  

25 26 
 

27 28 29 30  

NOV EM B E R  2 018  

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 

                                                           Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

HH SADDLE 

CLUB AGM 

24th 

REMEMBERANCE DAY 

HUDSON’S 
HOPE SCHOOL 

CHRISTMAS 
CRAFT FAIR

24TH 



        

November 2018                                     21                                                    The Bulletin 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      

 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 6 7 8 
BC HYDRO  

BREAKFAST WITH 

SANTA CLAUSE 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 20 21 
 

22 

23 
 
 

  30 

24 
Christmas Eve 

31 
New Years Eve 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 

D E C EM B E R  2 018  
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FALL FUNDRAISER SALE  
COFFEE, TEA, FRUIT & SUGAR 

 

ORDER DEADLINE: TUESDAY, 27TH OF NOVEMBER 
 

Next Sale MAY 2019 

Call Steve at 783-0790 to order or for more information 

Or Email stevenwaynemetzger@gmail.com 
 

 

Coffees 
Organic - Peru, Tanzania, Espresso, Bolivia, & Ethiopia  

Other Coffees - Columbia,  Decaf, French Roast, and 
Congo. 

 

Beans & Ground, Dark & Medium (varies by coffee) 
$16 for 454g, $75 for 5 lb  

**Great bulk price with no shipping cost 
 

Loose Teas 
Black, Green, Chai, Earl Grey, Lemongrass, Smoked 

$7.00 for 70g, $70 for 1kg  
**Great bulk price with no shipping cost 

 
Organic Dried Fruit 

Mango, Goldenberry, Pineapple, Banana, Dragon fruit $7.00 for 
100g, (Banana & Dragon fruit different size) 
Organic Whole Cane Sugar (a baker’s delight!!) 

$7 for 500g, $24 for 2kg 
 

Organic Cocoa Nibs: $7.00 for 120g 
 

See www.levelground.com for other products that are available! 
 

Price Increases: Levelground has been increasing wholesale prices over the past 
two years. These increases finally had to be incorporated, and are reflected in 

this sale. 

mailto:stevenwaynemetzger@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Lions 

Community Christmas Dinner 

 

Saturday, December 1
st 

 

6:00PM   

At the Community Hall 

Adults (13-64)……...$10.00 

Children/Seniors.......$5.00 

 

(Children - under 13 and must 

be accompanied by a parent, 

Seniors - 65+) 

Tickets available at...                                                                              
 

Legacy Village Market 
& Marg’s Mini-Mart  

  

The Hudson’s Hope Health Care & Housing Society is holding its annual 
general meeting on Tuesday, November 20th at 7:00 PM in the Silver Willow Court, 
10104 Ellis Crescent. Our non-profit society owns and operates this 10-unit       
independent-living facility for seniors. The Board employs a manager, custodian 
and groundskeeper to maintain the building. If you are interested in becoming a   
member of the society, your participation is welcomed. 
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Police Report: 
October 2018 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 37 calls for service over the last four 

weeks. During the month of September, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 58 Motor  

Vehicle Act Warnings and Violation Tickets. Two impaired drivers were located and  

issued immediate roadside driving prohibitions for failing or refusing to provide breath 

samples. Two prohibited drivers were also stopped by police and charges were        

forwarded to Crown Counsel.   
 

On September 23rd, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP, along with local Fire and Rescue, re-

sponded to a collision report received through an Onstar collision activation. The RCMP 

eventually located the vehicle on a private property driveway, flipped onto its roof, and 

leaking diesel fuel from a tidy tank. The driver was located at a residence on that prop-

erty and had suffered only minor injuries. The fuel spill was reported to the Ministry of 

Environment for further follow up regarding cleaning up the spill.  
 

On September 28th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were conducting a check stop when a 

southbound vehicle failed to stop for police. The vehicle was eventually stopped at a 

local business parking lot and determined to be stolen out of Alberta. The driver was 

arrested for possession of marihuana and for possession of stolen property. Charges 

are being forwarded to Crown Counsel for approval.   
 

On September 29th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a check stop with North 

District Traffic Services resulting in two prohibited drivers being located and charged.  

One driver was also arrested for an outstanding warrant and one driver was found to 

be impaired by alcohol.   
 

On October 7th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP, local Fire and Rescue, and Provincial   

Ambulance Service were called out to a vehicle parked in the road with hazard lights 

activated. A male was unresponsive in the driver seat. Police were able to wake the 

driver who was subsequently detained for impaired driving. The driver refused to    

provide a breath sample and was issued a 90 day Immediate roadside driving Prohibi-

tion and the vehicle was impounded for 30 days. The driver was also arrested for    

failing to comply with prior release conditions of not to consume alcohol. A breach 

charge has been forwarded to Crown counsel for approval.  
 

On October 17th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle on Hwy 29. The vehicle 

had been reported stolen the previous day. The driver was arrested for taking the   

vehicle without the owner’s consent and for an outstanding warrant for their arrest. 

The driver was subsequently released to appear in court.   
 

On October 18th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a check stop on Hwy 29 and 

located a driver that was operating a motor vehicle without a valid driver’s license.  

The driver was issued an Unlicensed Driving prohibition, a violation ticket for not    

having a license, and the vehicle was impounded for 7 days.   
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Costume safety: 

• While kids (and adults!) may be focused on a costume that impresses friends, try to 

 keep safety top of mind: 

• Wear a light-coloured or bright costume, reflective tape or arm bands to heighten    

 visibility. 

• Make sure the costume that is properly fitted to reduce the chance of tripping on it. 

• Select a costume that is constructed from flame-retardant materials. 

• Make sure your vision is not restricted. Consider completing your costume with     

 make- up not masks. Removing masks while walking from house to house will 

 help you see vehicles and hazards.  

• Shoes should fit properly even if they do not go well with a costume. 

• Create a fun necklace with string and glow sticks to keep kids visible to cars. Or       

accessorize with a flashlight! 

Pedestrian Safety (Hit the sidewalk): 

• If parents can’t go with children, have another parent older sibling or babysitter go 

 with them. Tell them to stay on the sidewalks  

• Don't jaywalk. Use crosswalks whenever possible: Visit houses on one side of the 

 street at a time and cross the street only at intersections or at marked cross

 walks 

Strangers: 

• Stay on the outside: Never enter a house; only accept treats at the front door 

Plan ahead (Make a plan): 

• Parents should be aware of the route that their children plan to follow 

• Ensure your child is wearing a watch or has a cell phone to meet the agreed-upon    

 curfew. 

Safety in Numbers: 

• 

Emergencies: 

• Older children should know what to do to get in touch with you in case of an        

 emergency. 

• Make sure your child knows the places along his or her route where they can get help.  

Fireworks: 

• In many BC communities, the use of fireworks is strictly prohibited by law. 

Bring your treats home: 

• Save your treats. Wait until you get home before sampling your treats. Though tam

 pering is rare, a responsible adult should check out all treats and throw away any 

 spoiled, unwrapped or suspicious items. 
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the Hud-

son’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1

-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on submitting tips online 

and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst. William McKenna , Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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    Lest We Forget 

 
 

 
 

Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone had a safe and Hap-

py Halloween. The Lions Club hosted the Halloween Dance on October 27th. It’s 

always great fun with lots of amazing costumes!  Thanks to everyone who came out 

and supported us.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our next community event will be the Community Christmas Dinner on December 1. 
Watch for posters when tickets will be available. 
Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at            
lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always looking for new members! 
 
Submitted with pride 
 

Roary 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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This spring part of the breezeway at the indoor riding  
arena was destroyed by a heavy snow load. After 

an immense cleanup and lots of work applying for grants 
and fundraising our breezeway is better then ever. 

 

The DHSC would like to thank: 
 

 

The Double H Saddle Club has been so blessed to have so 
many volunteers, businesses and funding available to 

have such a successful project completed.  
 

Thank you so much!!! 

 
 

Please stop by and check it out on your way past         
the riding arena. 

 Friday, November 23, 2018 at the Pearkes Center 
Potluck at 6pm meeting at 7pm 

THANK YOU 
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November at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
Come out And Support the Museum at our Annual Harvest Social 

and Fundraising Dinner November 17th! 
 
 

Dinner Tickets are $25 and are    

available at the Museum or Marg’s 

Mini Mart! Come out and help us 

raise some funds to replace the 

Museum’s roof! There will be a 

silent Auction, Draws and maybe a 

live Auction! There will also be a 

short historic presentation by Dave 

Kyllo and a full bar! Dinner will 

take place at the Hudson’s Hope 

Community Hall. Doors will open 

at 5:30! Families welcome. 

 

Our main building was built in the 1930’s and was used as a Hudson’s Bay Compa-

ny Store The roof was last replaced in the mid 1980’s; as such it is in bad shape 

and will need to be replaced in 2019! We are looking for donations to help raise 

funds for the new roof – items such as money, or volunteer hours, roofing supplies 

or auction items! If you would like to help with the new roof project in any way 

please contact the museum!  

 

The Next Historical Society meeting 

will be held on November 15th, 

2017 at 1 pm in St Peter’s Church 

Hall. Our monthly meetings will be 

rotating between 1 pm and 7pm in 

2018, depending on the month - 

please watch for reminders for the 

time.  Everyone is welcome at histor-

ical meetings. For more information, 

please call the Museum at (250) 783-

5735 or email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  

 

Winter hours  

Monday to Friday 9am to 4:30pm. 

Staff is limited during winter months, 

so the museum may be closed unexpectedly.  

- Please call (250-783-5735) ahead to check if we are open. 

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Take a selfie of your local shopping experience in 
any of our local business and send it to us on our 
Facebook or Love Hudson’s Hope Webpage, you 
can even email to office2@hudsonshope.ca. Have 
your name entered in for a chance to win one of 
our beautiful Handcrafted Signs from Northern 
Rustic Timbers (local homebased business). 
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“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come 

Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is 

the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270                                       

For your “FREE” Market Evaluation! Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

12313  Beaton St. 

$149,900.00 

R2261327  

 10122 Macdougall  

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272  

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131  

 5156 Beryl Prairie Rd 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958   

 5004 Boring Road 

 $429,900.00  

R2306119 

 

 9001Jamieson Ave 

$275,000.00 

 MLS R2223236 

Energy Realty  
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What is a Winter Tire? 
 

British Columbia accepts “mountain 
snowflake” or “mud and snow” tires 

with at least 3.5 mm tread as winter 

tires. 
 

Check your tires for these signs:  
 

The mountain/snowflake sym-
bol on the side of the tire These 

winter tires offer the best traction 
on snow and ice, and in cold weath-

er. 
 

The mud and snow symbol on 

the side of the tire These winter 
tires offer better traction than sum-

mer tires, however, they are less 
effective than mountain/snowflake 
tires on snow and ice, and in cold 

weather. 
 

3.5 mm tread Tires must have 3.5 
mm of tread remaining to be con-

sidered winter tires. 
 

Matching Winter Tires You must 

have at least 2 matching winter 
tires on the same axle, but it is 

recommended to use 4 match-

ing tires. 
 

Studded Tires 
 

May be used on BC highways from   

O c t o b e r  1  t o  A p r i l  3 0 , 
but must have mountain/snowflake 
or M+S symbols to be considered 

winter tires. 
When are Winter Tires or Chains                 

Right for Me? 
 

Winter tires and chains can make 

your vehicle safer. 
 

You MUST use winter tires 
(passenger      vehicles) or carry 

chains (commercial trucks) between 
October 1 and March 31 on most 

BC Highways. 
 

British Columbia’s climates range 

from     freezing cold to pleasantly 
mild in the winter; equipping your 

vehicle appropriately depends on 
what you are driving and where you 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding  
Vac & Steamer Combo  

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 

SATURDAY  
November 24th 

and 
MONDAY, 

November 26th 
1pm to 4 pm 

 

Closed Dec 23 to Jan 3 

Darwin Watson 250-783-3019 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

2019 Grad Class  
 

Community Calendars!!  
Any new orders or changes to existing listings 
can be made by calling Alison @250-783-
0817 or Barb @ 250-783-0997  

Order deadline is Oct. 14. Calendars are 
$15/ea. and will be available for pickup at the 

Christmas Craft Fair on Nov. 24, or at the 
school any time after that!  

 
The Christmas Craft Fair is being hosted at 
the Hudson’s Hope School by the Grad Class 
of 2019 on November 24, 2018. If you are a 
vendor and would like to book a table, please 
call Barb @250-783-0997. Tables are $15/ea.  
 

Thank you for your support!! 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
September 30th , October 21st,  
November 18th, December 16th 

Special Service: Wednesday, October 3rd 
with Bishop David Lehmann 

Dinner at 5 pm, Eucharist Service at 6 pm  

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 
Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

 Ages 5 and up.   

 
CCCH 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, November 13th 
Tuesday, November 27th    

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

Walking track and gym available 

Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday's/Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends 
Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


